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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 

 

Week 5 

20th August 

District Boys 

Soccer  

Boys Basketball 

 

Week 6 

Year 6/7 Camp 
 

25th August 

Choir Excursion 

9am to 12pm 

 

27th August 

Book Week Parade 

 

Week 7 

Year 6/7 Camp 

 

2nd September 

Disco 

~ 
 

3rd September 

Pupil Free Day 

 

6th September 

School Closure Day 

Leadership News 
Term 3 is well and truly on the way and we have all bounced back from the        
lockdown that we had at the start of the term. Students across the school are 
working hard in all areas of the curriculum striving to achieve their personal goals 
and to meet year level requirements. Soon all our year 1 students will be involved in 
the annual Year 1 Phonics screen. It takes each child between 5 and 7 minutes to 
complete and each student does this individually with their class teacher. Phonics is 
a way of teaching children how to read and write. It helps children hear, identify 
and use different sounds that the letters in the English alphabet make.  
 
 
Soon our year 6 and 7 students will be heading off to camp at Hindmarsh Island. 
The campsite, called Narnu Farm, is a fabulous place for students to connect with 
nature and to get away from the daily overload of digital devices and screens. We 
know that our students will have a great time learning about how to care for farm 
animals and having a go at aspects of farm life from days gone by like milking cows, 
churning butter and even blacksmithing.  
 
 
We have our fabulous choir preparing for their big performance at the              
Entertainment Centre later this month. Our students will join with hundreds of 
other primary school students to sing the songs that they have been learning each 
week with Ms Valley. We also have many students involved in our instrumental    
music program. The students are learning to play a variety of instruments including 
drums, clarinet, guitar, flute, violin and cello. The students and teachers involved 
are very dedicated and spend much time practising and perfecting their skills.   
 

 
Finally Book Week is in week 6 of this term  (August 21-27). 
This is a special week when all school students celebrate 
books and all the wonderful things they bring us. The theme 
this week is Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds.      
Students are encouraged to dress up as their favourite 
book character or as something connected to the theme. 
Dress Up Day will be Friday 27th August. We look forward to 
seeing the  lovely, colourful and creative costumes that   
students and teachers will wear on the day.   
 
 
 
We would like to say a big thank you to all parents and families who have adhered 
to the safety directions published by SA Health and have avoided coming into the 
school grounds and into classrooms. As a continued matter of safety we ask that 
parents avoid coming in to the school grounds unless necessary. The parents of our 
very young students can come in to the grounds to drop off and collect students 
from outside their classrooms but we strongly discourage adults from entering the 
grounds before 8:30am in the morning and before 2:55pm in the afternoon.      
There are many QR codes up around the school grounds and it is imperative that 
they are used to sign in when you are on the school grounds. Contact tracing is very 
important in keeping us all safe. Thank you once again.  







 

Year 5 Reporters and the Cello 
Did you know that two of our student reporters also play the Cello?  
We welcome Saanvi from Room 35 to our school reporter team this term.   Saanvi is also part of our school    
orchestra and plays the Cello.   Annabel from Room 33 is also a reporter and plays the Cello in our school        
orchestra.    
 
Annabel from Room 33: 
This year I started learning the Cello.   I enjoy learning the Cello because I have wanted to learn an instrument 
and now I have an incredible instrument.   The challenges of playing the Cello are the bow hold and the fingering.   
The bow hold is challenging because you have to hold it in a certain way and if you hold it too tight then it will 
hurt, but if you hold it correctly then it makes beautiful music.   The fingering is a challenge because it hurts 
your fingers at first and is hard to get your fingers in the same place but if you do have then in the right place 
then it makes nice music.    

My favourite piece of music to play is Twinkle-Twinkle Little Star because it calms me down and is easy to play.   
My goal is to make sure my fingers are in the right place.   My other goal is to be more confident when           
performing, I have performed once already which boosted my confidence.   I go to a place called Playford       
International College but we call it PIC to do a lesson just for Cello.   We also do music theory at PIC and       
ensemble.   My favourite part of going to PIC is theory. 
 
Saanvi from Room 35:  
Hi my name is Saanvi and I am in Year 5 and new to the student reporter team.   One of my 
goals as a reporter is to improve my teamwork skills.   I can do that by making sure everyone 
gets the same chance to participate when we are doing our reporter job.    

This year I started playing the Cello.   I have had a lot of fun experiences and I am looking 
forward to learning new things.  This year, my goal for playing the Cello is taking my time 
when I learn new things and having a good bow hold.  This means I need to hold the bow   
correctly in order to make a nice sound.   One of my other goals is to put my fingers down in 
the right spot without looking at my hand, which I am very nervous about.    

What is a Cello? 
A Cello is a stringed instrument with a calming deep sound.   It is made of wood with 4 metal strings and has  
various parts which are interesting to know about. 

 
 
One of the most important parts of the Cello is the bow, which is used to make 
the sound.   The bow is made of wood, and the hair is from the tail of a special 

type of horse.   The main part of a Cello is the body, which is what helps make the Cellos deep sound.   
There are 2 f-holes which help project the sound from the Cello. 
 
To make different sounds on the Cello, you need to press the strings down on the fingerboard.         
The fingerboard is the long black part on the Cello going up to the tuning box.   The tuning box has pegs 
that help to get the right sound for each string. 

 
There is one more thing that I would like to tell you about the Cello and that is the endpin.  The endpin is 
the part that helps to adjust the height of the Cello. 
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emergency food. 



Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

To cancel lunch orders that have already been ordered and paid for: 

1. Open Qkr App and tap activity. 

2. Scroll down to order history and sign in with your password. 

3. Tap the red circle on the right side of the order to be cancelled. 
You can select the entire order or individual items and then press 
OK. 

4. You can cancel any order made by 9am. 

If you need to cancel after this time please contact the canteen. 


